HARWICH   RECREATION   & YOUTH COMMISSION   MINUTES

MEETING DATE, TIME, & PLACE:

October, 24th 5:30 PM - Recreation Office, 100 







Oak St., Harwich, MA 02645 - Room 1 

COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT: 
John Mahan, Frank Crowley, David Nixon,





Vahan Khachadoorian, Lee Culver and Michael




Hurley

RECREATION STAFF PRESENT:

Lee Ames
OTHERS PRESENT:



Susan Hawley and Robert Chiapetta
PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS:   

· Susan Hawley from the Village Crafters presented a request to Commission members for use of Doane Park for their annual craft fair put on as a benefit for Chase Library in Harwich. She asked that the fee be waived as all monies raised go directly to Chase Library.
A motion was made by Vahan Khachadoorian to approve the request for use of Doane park for by Village Crafters for a craft fair to benefit Chase Library in Harwich with a fee waiver; the motion was seconded by Michael Hurley. Vote is unanimous. 6 in favor.   
· Bob Chiapetta, Owner of Bucca's Tuscan Restaurant and Depot Dogs presented a plan to Commission members for vender set up at Red River Beach for next season. Bob said he would pay for an electric cable to be run to the new location for the trailer and a speed bump to be put in there as well. He would also like to be able to put a 4x8 storage shed next to the Recreation shed to keep extra dry good supplies in. He does not take up any parking spaces where he is now located. He would like to move the trailer so he can service the patrons on the beach instead of in the parking lot area. He feels this option would create a much safer environment for beach patrons and employees. Commission members said they agree that it is a safer option to have the cart moved over to the bulkhead. John Mahan said they will take it under advisement in consideration of next years RFP for the beach vendor contract. 
RECREATION AND MAINTENANCE MATTERS
Signing of Recreation Bills-
Director’s Report - 
· Whitehouse Field Irrigation Project - at last week’s bid opening we had one bidder for this project from Weed and Feed DHT Golf Services for $24,777 which is well within our $28,500 budget for the project.  The Board of Selectmen will formally accept this bid at their 10/23/17 meeting.  Brian Albee will then contact the company to get work going as soon as possible so that field will be ready by Spring. 

· Brooks Park Playground Expansion - We opened bids for the Brooks Park Playground Expansion with the low bid of $69,995 by Forte Landscaping out of Waban, MA.  There were 3 other bidders as well which were higher.  The Commission will vote on bid acceptance at the October meeting.  

· Jordan Fisher Memorial Basketball Tournament - We have scheduled the second annual Jordan Fisher Memorial Basketball Tournament for Saturday January 6th in the Community Center Gymnasium.  This event last year went very well and raised substantial funds for youth programs and Recreation Department scholarships. I consulted with Carolyn Carey in the scheduling of this event. 

· Brooks Park Restroom - A meeting is being scheduled with Town Engineer, Sean Libby and others to go over details and timelines for this part of the Phase 4 project.  

· Commission Annual Report to the Board of Selectmen - We are scheduled to present our annual report on Monday October 23rd.  Commission will be updated on how it went at our meeting.  This meeting was re-scheduled to Monday 10/30/17 at 7:00 pm.
· Special Olympics - I assisted with the Monomoy Special Olympics day at the high school on October 17.  We helped set up the event and the school borrowed some of our equipment for the day long event.  

· CPC Article - we are awaiting the scheduling of our presentation of our one CPC article submission this year.  We are requesting $333,500 for Phase 5 of the Brooks Park Improvement Project which will include all new LED lighting for the tennis court side of the park.  

· Meet with Council on Aging - Sue Fraser will be meeting with the new Council on Aging Director, Judi Wilson, on Thursday October 19th to discuss the possibility of intergeneration programming for the youth and seniors in Town. 

· Indoor Pickle Ball Season - We have opened registrations for the indoor pickleball season as of Monday October 16.  It appears we will have a full slate of pickleball play slots including daily at the Cultural Center as well as two nights a week at the Community Center.  New this year, we will also be offering a Wednesday afternoon clinic for beginners to the sport.  They will be able to learn about the sport and help them determine if they want to sign up for an indoor seasonal slot.  
Budget Report – A current budget report was given to Commission members.
 Property Maintenance Report -
· WHF irrigation upgrade has been scheduled
Chairman’s Report -
· Brooks Park fence looks fantastic and there have been many positive public comments about it. DPW is still waiting for one more section.
Liaison Reports - 
· Community Preservation Committee – David Nixon
· David Nixon updated the Commission on the total requests for CPC article funds this year. Total requests are $3,501,367. Total Recreation requests are $1,260,500; Recreation Department, Brooks Park Phase 5 $333,500, Harbormaster, New Boardwalk $250,000, Natural Resources, Hinkley's Pond Improvements, $650,000, Bikeways Committee, Pleasant Lake Bike Path Crossing Lights $27,000. 
· Facilities Committee - Lee Culver

· The Community Center is gearing up for the annual children's Halloween party.
· The Halloween Boo-tique giving out free costumes has been a huge success this year and there are costumes still available.  
MISC CORRESPONDENCE
· UOF request from the Village Crafters - See Public Presentations
· Letter of thanks from Cape Cod Senior Softball
OLD BUSINESS
· Brooks Playground Bid Acceptance Vote -
A motion was made by David Nixon to accept the bid of $69,995 from Forte Landscaping for the Brooks Park Playground expansion project; the motion was seconded by Frank Crowley. Vote is unanimous. 6 in favor.
· Capital Plan requests - Eric presented to the Capital Outlay Committee previously and we are awaiting the final results.
NEW BUSINESS 
· Food Vendor Brooks Park - Tabled until the November meeting.
· Treasurer for Recreation Commission - 
A motion was made by David Nixon to nominate Vahan Khachadoorian as Commission Treasurer; the motion was seconded by Michael Hurley. Vote is unanimous. 6 in favor.

· Next regular meeting to be posted for Tuesday, November 27th, 2017 at 5:30 pm.

OPEN SESSION*
· Vahan Khachadoorian - Thinks it would be a good idea for a member of the Commission to speak at the monthly Men's Breakfast Meeting put on by the Council on aging.
ADJOURN MEETING

A motion was made by David Nixon to adjourn the meeting at 6:35 pm, the motion was seconded by LC; Vote was unanimous. 6 In favor
Submitted by:


Lee Ames, Executive Assistant

Harwich Recreation & Youth

Secretary to the Commission
